10 February 1933.

Professor E.B. Poulton, F.R.S., Wykeham House, OXFCRD.

## Dear Professor Poulton:

I shall be very glad to have the full account of your discussion of McAtee, especially if you can expand it for publication. I have asked Neave whether I can order a number of copies of the whole discussion, as I should like to have some to send to friends, especially as many statisticians in mathematical departments, here or abroad, have little idea of just how statistical methods are useful in biology. The more one finds out about McAtee's methods the worse they appear!

Yours sincerely,